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Snippets . . . from the president


April Showers Brings May Flowers

As I’m writing this today, it’s chilly and raining a bit outside, but it 
was 90 degrees a few days ago so I’m thinking Mother Nature is off 
her meds. 

Life has been a whirlwind this month for me so I’ve not gotten much 
sewing done.  I’m hoping that things settle down soon and I can get 
something finished.  I did pull out yarn and have been taking knitting 
to all my appointments.  So far I’ve finished 2 pairs of socks, and 
getting ready to start another pair.  It makes me crazy to sit and do 
nothing.

This month’s meeting is our Friendship Tea and the title up above is a 
hint to the decor.  Guests are welcome and the guest fee is waived 
this month.  Please bring a tea cup and a teapot if you have one.  Also 
bring a sweet or savory treat/dish to share.  Martha Hess has made 
some really cute little prizes, there are some fun games planned, and 
we will have the tables decorated for spring.  Also bring something to 
share for Bring & Brag.  It’s always so much fun to see the cool 
things everyone creates.  We have some really talented quilters in our 
guild.

We still have a few really important guild positions to fill.  We need a 
Treasurer Elect, and a Program Director Elect. 

Mary Ward stepped up to take on the Treasurer position when Shir-
Lee Belisle had to step down for personal reasons.  So if you are in-
terested or wondering what exactly the duties are for that, be sure to 
talk to her as she roams around the guild meeting.

Programs are always the fun part of the meeting, and Christine Cane-
lo and Barbie Robertson are doing a wonderful job.  Programs are a 
fun position, because you get to choose the speakers.  And, this posi-
tion is great for a couple or even 3 people to get together and do.  If 
you want to know more about Programs stop at the Programs table 
and talk to Chris or Barbie.

Another important committee position is Quilt Travel.  This would be 
a really easy one to take on, since Sharon Baxter has the year already 
scheduled.  So it’s really just a matter of coordinating and getting the 
Opportunity Quilt to the members signed up to take it to other guilds.  
Sharon has done this for the last 12 years, and cannot continue.  So 
please consider doing this.  Taking our quilt to other guilds and sell-
ing tickets is one of the main sources of income for the guild.  With-
out this income we would not have funds for programs and work-
shops.

And since we are on the subject of Opportunity Quilts, we need a 
group to start planning and making our next quilt.  It needs to be 
ready to go by December.  Any takers?

(Continued on Page 3)

May Program
May Tea




May 2022 Page 2

GVQG Board - 2021 to 2022
President Donna Palmer 916-342-7194
President Elect Sheila Galuza 916-600-2504
Secretary Candice Buerer 916-508-7554
Treasurer Mary Ward 408-218-0801
Treasurer Elect TBD

Program Director Christine Canelo & 
Barbie Robertson

916-769-5690
916-475-4350

Program Director Elect

Member at Large Kathy Quilty 916-969-0153
Membership Sharon Baxter & 

Janet Gilstrap
916-955-4148 
916-396-1829

Committees - 2021 to 2022
Advertising Valerie Wong 916 347-2640
Bring & Brag Nancy Grundel 916-505-1264

Community Service Laureen Markell & 
Phyllis Esteves

425-418-0203 
916-849-6050

 Batting Hazel Williams 916-967-0780
Friendship Kimberley Hess 916-838-1640
Hospitality Pat Gossett 916-600-5921
Luncheon Chair Pam Conrad 916-847-4062
Luncheon Ticket Sales Karen Gray 916-969-9778
Mercy Retreat Cordelia Min 916-965-8567
Mini Groups Karen Gray 916-969-9778
Newsletter Carolyn Monson 916-342-2322
Opp. Quilt Scheduling TBD
Opport. Quilt Tickets Martha Hess 916-222-9075
Opport. Quilt Travel TBD
Oppor. Quilt-Visiting Dianne Round 916-961-3321
Prop. Management Carolyn Monson 916-521-6556
Quilted Treasures Liz Johndreau 916-721-6993
Sit & Sew Linda Sliepen 916-952-6019
Special Events TBD
Web Master Carolyn Monson 916-342-2322
Zephyr Retreat Bev Purdue 916-969-2899

Programs & Workshops
Unless otherwise stated, all general meetings are at St. Marks 
Lutheran Church on the 4th Thursday of the month at 7:00 p.m.

Workshops are 9:30am - 3:30pm
(Set-up 9:00-9:30 a.m.; Clean-up 3:30 p.m. - 4:00 p.m.)

If you would like to take a workshop, 
contact Christine Canello at 916-769-5690

Click on blue active links below for full information.

May

Event: Sew-Along - Zoom with Linda

Date: Saturday, May 21st, 10am - 2pm

Event: May Tea

Date: Thursday, May 26th

June  

Speaker: Jamie Davis

Date: Thursday, June 23rd

Workshop: Saturday, June 25th

August

Workshop: Sashiko Stitching - Judy Cummings

Date: Saturday, August 27th & Sunday, August 28th

Member Photos
I took photos of 2 members at the April meeting, and I had a couple 
of refusals. If we don’t have a photo of you on the Website, PLEASE 
get my attention at the next meeting. If you have a digital photo of 
yourself that you would like me to use PLEASE email it to me in 
(large) jpg format. If it is a group photo maybe I can crop you out.

Carolyn

Next Newsletter Deadline: 
Thursday, June 9th

Please mark your calendar!

http://www.goldenvalleyquiltguild.org/page58/page-50/index.html
http://www.goldenvalleyquiltguild.org/page58/index.html
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Lieselotte Reed 05/03
Vicki Walter 05/10
Melissa Ward 05/10
Patricia Gossett 05/13
Irene Moser 05/27
Zoe Meegan 05/30

Calendar of Events

Always check for updated information when going out of town.  

May 14

Sacramento Chapter of the American Sewing Guild Fabric Sale, 
9 am - 1pm, Orangevale Community Center, 6826 Hazel Ave., 
Cash & checks only.  asgsacramento.org

May 14-15

Piecemakers of Southern Alameda County Quilt Show, All day, 
Dominican Center, 43326 Mission Blvd, Fremont, CA

May 20-21

Loomis Quilt & Fiber Guild Quilt Show, "Home Is Where The 
Heart is.” 10-4, First United Methodist Church, 6414 Brace Rd, 
Loomis

June 4-5

CarsonValley Quilt Show “The Great Outdoors.” 10-4, Douglas 
Community Center, 1329 Waterloo Lane, Gardnerville, NV
quiltshow.cvqg.com

June 4 & 11

Zoom Workshop: Mastering Appliquick by Kathy K Wylie, Two 
Saturdays: 9:30 am - 12:30 pm,. Master the Apliquick method 
for turned-edge appliqué. More information and registration at: 
www.gqccc.org/class-registration/ Guild members $60, non-
guild $70. Students receive 10% discount on her entire website.

Cathy Sargent (925) 330-8085.

If it is your birthday, please be 
sweet and share a treat.

President’s Message - continued from page 1
And finally, for all the new and newer members.  Consider joining 
a mini group.  Mini Groups meet outside of guild and each group 
decides what they want to do, and where they want to meet.  There 
are 7 of us in the group I’m in.  We rotate houses and work on our 
own projects.  But you can decide if you want to work on some-
thing together and when and where to meet.  This is a great way to 
meet others and build some great friendships.  Karen Gray is the 
Mini Group person.  Stop and see her at the Luncheon Ticket Sales 
table and sign up. 

I hope to see you all at the May meeting!


Donna

Remember . . . for 2022-2023
Please make a note of it!

If you don’t know 
what this image 

means . . . please ask 
Membership 


or the 

Webmaster.

http://quiltshow.cvqg.com
https://www.gqccc.org/class-registration/
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Opportunity Quilt Ticket Sales
Most Tickets Sold wins this!

Judy Scollay made this Mini Quilt out of leftover fabric from this 
years Opportunity Quilt and donated it to be given to the guild 
member that buys the most tickets. I keep a log of all tickets sold to 
each guild member so each ticket you buy or sale in your name 
counts. I'll give the mini quilt to the winner on Dec. 10, 2022 at the 
Quilters' Luncheon.

Martha Hess
Opportunity Quilt Ticket Sales Chairman



Comment from Judy Scollay: After doing several blocks of the 
raffle quilt I decided to look for a mini version. Having saved scraps 
from the big quilt, I had enough of all the fabrics for the mini. Never 
one to waste fabric!  I had no plans for it, other than to try my hand 
at the mini. When we began selling the tickets, I thought this would 
be a nice incentive. So I made the donation.

Treasurer’s Report -April 2022

Bank Balance beginning of April $39,527.97
Monthly Income $200.00
Monthly Expenses -$888.23
Net Income/Loss -$688.23

Bank Balance at end of April $38,839.74
Less Dedicated Funds:

Mercy Retreat-Income -$7,000.00
Zephyr Retreat-Income -$6,700.00
Charitable/Education -$11,168.00

Available Funds at end of month $13,971.74

If you know of a guild member who needs a little,
 or a lot, of encouragement or a congratulation, 
call Kimberly Hess so she can send out a card 

from the guild.  
Kimberly’s contact information is:       

916-838-1640 or 
email at dalsnquilts@yahoo.com

mailto:dalsnquilts@yahoo.com
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Bring & Brag
MARCH  

(inadvertently omitted from the March newsletter)

Vicki Walter Jayma’s quilt
Vivian Ticer 3 Bohemias
Beverly Akin 1
Janet Gilstrap T-shirt Quilt

APRIL

Wendy Radford 1 Mango Margarita II
Janet Gilstrap Bud Spanad Quilt
Sharon Baxter B & W w/ Birds
Linda Zisko Large 8 Pt Star
Pam Conrad Summer Bounty
Jude Hryce Peacock Quilt
Robin Bess Colorful Quilt
Claudia Forrest I Don’t Care Quilt
Karen Gray Appliqué
Theresa Abler Heart Quilt
Sandra Rudolph Too Many to Name
Judy Scollay 2 Quilts

Luncheon - 2022 
Our September 10th luncheon, “Tropical Threads” is getting 
closer.  Tickets are available from Karen Gray, 
kareng822@gmail.com or 916-969-9778.

We will be building raffle baskets on three different days and any-
one interested in helping can sign up for the day of their choice:  
Please email to sign up and get the address:

• Christine Canelo auntchris@hotmail.com or
• Pam Conrad conradpam@comcast.net

Monday, June 20th
Monday, July11th

Monday, August 22nd

Presently we are in need of fabric and shrink wrap which is avail-
able at JoAnn’s.  If you have a coupon it’s much cheaper and the 
basket committee will appreciate it.

Pam Conrad - Luncheon Chair

mailto:kareng822@gmail.com
mailto:auntchris@hotmail.com
mailto:conradpam@comcast.net
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Fabric

Notions

Longarm Services

New Large Classroom

 

916-722-2500
quiltnredhead@aol.com  

www.runswithscissorsquiltshop.com

New Location: 7525 Auburn Blvd., Suite 1 
Citrus Heights, CA 95610

Membership
If you didn’t notice last month, there has been a change at the 
Membership table.  Sharon Baxter & Janet Gilstrap will be Mem-
bership Chairs for the 2022-2023 term.  Thank you Linda Sliepen 
for turning over such accurate historical records and briefing us on 
the organizational methods of this office.

Our calendar year began April 1st.  Last year we had 148 members, 
and so far 103 people have renewed their memberships & paid their 
dues.  So if you haven’t yet, the Membership form is on page 8 of 
this newsletter or you can download the form from our Website 
and send it with a check to Sharon Baxter.  Her address is printed on 
the form.  As of May 1st, the password to unlock the Members Only 
portion of the website has been changed.  Your name may also be 
dropped from the mass mailing of the online newsletter.  So please, 
rejoin us for all the fun & friendship by our next meeting May 26th.  
Your new membership card is waiting for you.

If you need a bit more time to pay your dues, please send the re-
newal form to Sharon with a note of explanation.  We would also 
appreciate knowing if you’re not rejoining by way of a note to 
membership@goldenvalleyquiltingguild.org.

Sharon Baxter & Janet Gilstrap

Community Service
We all understand that community service and education are the most 
important parts of our Guild with  distribution of quilts and other items 
to our various agencies. We thank you in advance for the generous dona-
tions  you provide.

Due to space accommodations and until further notice we have elected 
to suspend making kits and acceptance of unfinished kits/quilt tops for 
completion.  

If you have an unfinished quilt top with a back, batting and binding and 
are unable to quilt it or bind it please support each other within the 
guild, contact friends/members to see if you could trade a service or 
perhaps contact some of the long arm persons listed on the website to 
see if they offer quilting at a reduced rate.

In addition  we will have a sign up sheet for those that would like  to  
volunteer  for the above.  This sign up sheet will be at the guild table  
and referenced on the website.

Everyone receives credit for their portion of input when listed on the 
Donation Sign In sheet.

Beginning in May please have your quilts totally completed along with a 
label attached and the size of the quilt written into the label.  This allows 
an easier division of the quilts for distribution. 

If you have an organization you wish your quilt to go to please indicate 
on the sign-in sheet.

We will continue to provide the iron-on labels which  can be picked up 
at guild, and Hazel Williams will continue to be your contact person  for 
batting.
Thank you.

Program Chairs
Lauren Markell and Phyllis Esteves

 Donations for the Month of April:

Pat Gossett         5 Marilyn Solem Schultz 2
Jude Hyrce         1 Rachel Hernandez 1
Martha Hess       3 Donna Langston 1
Hazel Williams 14 Candice Buerer 1
Susan Lee           1 Lois Larson 11
 Chris Accituno   2 Sue Terwilliger 1
Sandy McCaslin 1 Gail Palmer 2

Candy Olson     5 unfinished kits
Kathy Quilty      3 unfinished tops & backs
Jody Groves       1 + 39 Receiving Blankets & 67 Burp Cloths

Maureen Neimeyer 7 (pieced tops) that
Linda Zisko quilted & bound

Thank you to Rachel, Jody, Phyllis and Mary 
for deliveries to our agencies.

http://www.goldenvalleyquiltguild.org/resources/Forms/Bylaws/Policies/Membership-Application-2022-2023.pdf
mailto:membership@goldenvalleyquiltingguild.org
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General Meeting Minutes
Thursday, April 28, 2022, 

Meeting called to order at 7:00 p.m.

Member Birthdays acknowledged.
Visiting Guild introduced: Pioneer Quilters Guild from Rocklin, 
CA
Minutes from March meeting approved.
Announcement of next newsletter deadline: May 12, 2022
Next Board meeting: May 5, 2022 at 6:30 p.m. via Zoom
May meeting will be Guild Tea: Bring your favorite tea cup (see 
newsletter for more)
Shir Lee Belisle is unable to continue as Treasurer due to family 
reasons and Guild voted in Mary Ward who was Treasurer Elect.
Community Service:  Lauren Markell and Phyllis Esteves:  
There have been 185 quilts donated so far this year.  Community 
Service is asking members to please donate finished quilts from 
now on.
Reports of Officers and Standing Committees:
Linda Sliepen announced that “Sew Alongs” will continue be-
ginning on May 3. Members can work on any project they want 
or one that will be announced.
Karen Gray announced that Luncheon tickets are now on sale. 
100/200 have been sold.  Mini Group list was passed around 
meeting for newer members (and others) to check out.
Tracy Trimble made announcement about pre-luncheon work-
shops offered by Tina Curran.
Pam Conrad announced that there will be three dates for lun-
cheon basket organizing and asked members to bring “animal 
prints” to next meeting if they have them.
Cordelia Min and Natalie Davies made announcement re: up-
coming Mercy Retreat.
Candice Buerer will be teaching a class on Hawaiian Quilting 
on Saturday, April 30 and she gave delightful talk on Hawaiian 
quilting and her history with sewing and quilting at tonight’s 
meeting.
Bring and Brag
Drawings:
Membership:  Theresa Abler
Quilted Treasurers:  Theresa Abler, Phyllis Day, Sandi McCaslin, 
Candy Olson, Kathy Quilty
Attendance:  68 members, 4 guests and 1 new member
Meeting adjourned at 8:32 pm

Christine Canelo for Candice Buerer - Secretary

Share & Care

Janet Gilstrap -  I wanted to 
share my exciting news with my 
quilting friends.  I entered 3 pieces 
in the Pine Tree Quilt Guild show 
last weekend.  To my great surprise, 
I received 2 red ribbons & 1 blue.  
All are challenges from the art 
quilting group I belong to, SAQ.

Cordelia Min - My daughter, 
Mariah, got married on May 7. 
My new son-in-law was the 
best ever Mother’s Day 
present! 

After her high school friends 
had a couple of margaritas they 
were happy to let me dance 
with them all night!

;[‘’’p

Sew- Along . . . IT’S BAAACK!

That's right! Sew-Along is back. Please join your friends on Zoom, May 21, from 10:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. as we reconnect with each 
other right from home. Watch for the Zoom Invitation in email on May 20. For our first session we'll be working on a quilter's choice. 
Use this opportunity to finish any incomplete Sew-Along pattern. I'll be available to answer questions if you're stuck. I'm planning on 
finishing Villa Rosa's Sweater Weather. Or, if you prefer, work on anything you'd like to do while chatting with your friends. This will 
be a warm-up session; in June we'll be doing Villa Rosa's English Garden, a 54" x 72" pattern that uses 2 yards of a theme print and 2 
yards of Ombre for the background, with 5/8 yards of fabric for the binding.
See you soon on Zoom.       Linda Sliepen



May 2022 Page 8

Golden Valley Quilt Guild

Membership 4/1/22 – 3/31/23 


Renewals due on or before April 1, 2022 

Please print your information clearly or attach an address mailing label. 


Name_____________________________________________________________ 


Address___________________________________________________________ 


City______________________________________  Zip_____________________ 


Home Phone_(_____)______________  Cell Phone_(_____)____________________ 


Email_____________________________________________________________ 


Birthday: Month (1 to 12)______________________ Day______________________ 


May we print your name in the Members’ Only section of our website? Yes____  No____ 


New Members only: How did you hear about our guild? _________________________ 


Annual Dues: Returning Members: $30.00                                 $______ 


New Members joining after April 30: Dues are prorated monthly; see Membership Chair. 
Optional: Include Opportunity Quilt Tickets ($10/for a 15 ticket packet)           $______ 


Make checks payable to “GVQG”. 
Turn in at a meeting or mail to:  Sharon Baxter 

      8410 Basalt Ct

      Citrus Heights CA 95610-2713


Signature______________________________________ Date________________ 


_________________________(Membership Use Only:)_______________________ 


Date dues paid_________ Cash ___ Check # ________ Amount_$______ ID# ____ 


2022 Opportunity Quilt tickets paid for at this time: Yes____ No____ 


